
Condolence Message from the High Commission of India 

  

All officers and staff of the High Commission of India express deep 
condolences at the untimely demise of Bernama's New Delhi-based 

correspondent, Mr M. Santhiran to all his family members. We all are 
deeply saddened by this unfortunate tragedy and the profound loss 
caused to the family as well as to the organisation which Mr M. 
Santhiran served so enterprisingly. We pray to the Almighty for peace to 
the departed soul and for strength to all Mr M. Santhiran’s family 
members to bear this loss. 

 
p/s : Bernama's New Delhi-based correspondent M. Santhiran, died on early Sunday, his mortal 
remains will be flown to Kuala Lumpur tomorrow night. Late M Santhiran joined as Bernama 
Correspondent in New Delhi in February 2015.  
 
 


